
 

 

July 26, 2021, Meeting Minutes- held at the Mahoning Township Building, 849 Bloom Road, Danville, PA   

 
Members of the Board present: Chairman Bill Lynn, Supervisors, Larry Robertson, TS Scott, Molly Shultz, 
Solicitor Jon DeWald, Zoning Officers Dean VonBlohn & Jim Dragano, Secretary Carolyn Dragano, Chief 
Fred Dyroff, DSI Lead Lloyd Craig & Treasurer Ken Houck 
Present via Audio Video: Supervisor Whelan and Engineer Drew Barton 
Also present:  Danville News-Joe Sylvester, Glen Cromley & Henry Eyer  
 
ALL VOTING WILL BE CONSIDERED UNANIMOUS UNLESS OTHERWISE NOTED. 
The meeting started with the group saying the Pledge of Allegiance.   
 
Chairman Lynn asked for any public comment related to the agenda – No comment  
 
Police Chief Dyroff gave his report and discussed: 
Chief Dyroff said the new Records Management System will go live on August 4th.   
 
Chief Dyroff said PPL will follow up with an inspection concerning the low hanging wires. 
 
Chief Dyroff said they’ve been receiving a lot of calls concerning unemployment fraud from residents in 
and outside the township. This is a statewide and nationwide problem that the Dept. of Labor & Industry is 
aware. There are several steps to follow, first contact the police department where you reside, not where 
you’re employed, to file the police report.  Also call The Dept. of Labor & Industry.  For more details, visit 
our website under the police tab under useful links.    
 
Chief Dyroff discussed the “National Night Out”, being held on August 3, 2021, at the Washies Playground.  
The time is from 5pm to 7pm.  Representatives from local law enforcement, fire departments and 
emergency services will be there.  
 
Treasurer Ken Houck gave his June report: 
Supervisor Scott motioned to approve the treasurer’s report and post to the website.  Supervisor 
Robertson seconded.  Motion passed.  
 
Engineer Drew Barton had no report 
 
Solicitor Jon DeWald – had no report 
 
Zoning officers Dean VonBlohn had no report but discussed: 
Dean said some residents from Millwood, Red Lane and Kaseville Road would like the township to put up 
deer crossing signs because several deer have been killed.   After a brief discussion, Dean & Lloyd said 
they’d get together on pricing.  
 
DSI Lead Lloyd Craig gave his report and discussed: 
Lloyd said the water tank for the new saw will be ready to be used by the end of the week.  
 
Lloyd said the Truck chassis that was ordered in February, may be at the dealers in two weeks.  
 
Lloyd said the paving contractor should start by the second or third week in August.  
 
Fire Chief Leslie Young was not available:   



 

 

 
Chairman Lynn asked the board for any unfinished business:   No comment 
 
Chairman Lynn said they had no executive sessions since the last meeting. 
 
Chairman Lynn asked for the board for new business:  No comment  
 
Supervisor Robertson motioned to approve June meeting minutes.  Supervisor Shultz seconded.  Motion 
passed.  
 
Chairman Lynn reminded residents that the next yard waste pick-up will be Tuesday, August 17th.  Email 
JDOG at mahoningyards@gmail.com or call 570-759-7715.  Please bag them and call JDOG for pick-up.  
 
Chairman Lynn reminded residents of the upcoming 2021 Dumpster Day, scheduled for August 14th, from 
8am to 11am and said to visit our website for details.   Supervisor Whelan said residents should look on 
the website for details of what will and will not be accepted as it is a very comprehensive list.  He said we 
reserve the right to refuse items.  The list is also posted on the door window, here at the township. 
 
Chairman Lynn asked for public comment not related to new business:  No Comment. 
 
Supervisor Shultz motioned to pay the bills.  Supervisor Whelan seconded.  Motion passed.  
 
Supervisor Scott motioned to adjourn.  Supervisor Robertson seconded.  Motion passed.    
 
 

This meeting was recorded. These minutes reflect the events and dialog during the meeting but are not 

transcribed verbatim.   

 

All Reports are available at the Township Building 

 

 

Carolyn Dragano, Secretary  
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